
From: Jim Bouley <jpbouley@comcast.net>  
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 10:35 PM 
To: Aspell, Thomas <TAspell@ConcordNH.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: Ward 1 - Elm street safety issue 
 

[CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe] 
 

Sent from my iPhone 
 
Begin forwarded message: 

From: Dawn <geodawn@comcast.net> 
Date: August 2, 2021 at 7:53:40 PM EDT 
To: jpbouley@comcast.net 
Subject: Ward 1 - Elm street safety issue 

  
Ward 1 - Elm street safety issue 
Dear Mayor Bouley, 
I am contacting your office to bring to your attention an ever growing safety concern on Ward 1- Elm 
street, specifically around 242 Elm street. Speed being the most common reason individuals lose control 
around the blind curves and crash, often times, at the end of my driveway. 
In the past several years numerous accidents have occurred in this particular section of Elm Street. No 
doubt the Concord Police Department can confirm the high volume of accidents it has attended on Elm 
Street. 
 
*I have had my mail box wiped out 6 times ( the most recent was on 7/30/21 ) that young man is in the 
hospital. 
* I have had my vehicle rear ended  
* I have seen 2 flip overs 
* one death 
* this does not include all the accidents that are not reported, those that can drive away or get towed 
away - do 
 
I am bringing this to your attention in hopes that the situation will be reviewed by the appropriate 
individuals if at all possible. 
I am hoping some type of action can be considered to address this problem ( maybe save a life ) 
Please feel free to contact me by phone or email. 
Thank you for your time  
Sincerely, 
Dawn Pollinger 
242 Elm Street 
Penacook, NH 03303 
(603) 731-7311 
Dawn.pollinger@mail.house.gov 
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